
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

Dear Members of St. Bernadette Parish Council, 

 
 

  

Application to Register & Worship at St. Bernadette 

  

On behalf of Catholics of African descent settled in the Eastern Panhandle of WV as well as in the Tri-State 

area of PA, MD & VA forming a cross along the I-70 and I-81 corridors, I write to most respectfully apply to 

St. Bernadette Parish Council: 

  

1) To kindly accept our community to officially register with St. Bernadette Parish; 

2) To seek your permission for our community to gather at St. Bernadette church once a month (third Sunday of 

every month beginning at 2:30pm) for the Eucharistic celebration; and 

3) To accept to fully integrate our community into the work of God at St. Bernadette providing our members a 

chance to use our gifts to serve the people of God. 

  

African communities have sprung up and are flourishing in a number of parishes notably in MD, DC, and VA. 

These have helped to rekindle the faith of many Catholics, helping them return to the church and to regular 

attendance at the Sacrifice of Holy Mass. 

  

Father Boh, who is your new parish administrator is aware of the impact this has had in our community, and we 

are encouraged that he can speak on our behalf. We are also excited to offer other Christians of non-African 

descent an opportunity to experience worshiping Our Lord as they do in Africa without having to buy a ticket to 

travel to Africa. 

  

Thank you for your kind consideration of our application and, please do let us know what the conditions are for 

registering. Kindly let us know how you will expect us to function and how we will relate to the Parish Council, 

and most importantly, how we will be a part of the bigger parish community. 

  

We are in expectant joy of receiving a positive response from you and like to thank you again for the work you 

do for God’s people at St. Bernadette. 

  

With very best regards, 

  

Jacob Minang, Ph.D 

Acting Chair, 

African Catholic Community (in formation) 

Eastern Panhandle, Hedgesville, WV 
 

9812 Pembroke Dr 

Hagerstown MD 21740 

Phone: 832 519 7395 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

Dear Jacob Minang and the African Catholic Community of the Greater WV Panhandle, 

 

We received your letter to register with St. Bernadette Catholic Church and join us in our pursuit of God’s holy 

work here in the West Virginia area.  It is with great joy that we welcome you to our parish family.    

Father Boh and the St Bernadette’s Parish Pastoral Council reviewed your letter and agreed that including the 

African Catholic Community will be a blessing to your community and to ours.  We look forward to learning 

about your culture and traditions and anticipate you joining us in our parish traditions and activities.   

We request that you work directly with Fr. Boh to allow him to appoint an African Catholic Community 

Chairperson to the St Bernadette’s Parish Pastoral Council.  This individual will be the liaison between the two 

organizations to share events, activity plans, and support as needed. 

The African Catholic Mass on the 3rd Sunday of each month at 2:30pm has been approved by the Parish Council 

and liturgical leader.   

Please feel free to reach out to myself or Fr. Boh with any questions or concerns.   I look forward to meeting 

you and your community in person over the coming weeks.   May God bless you and the African Catholic 

Community. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Patrick Winkelman 

St Bernadette Parish Council President  

Cell Phone: 731-267-8489 

Email – Winkelman.pj@pg.com 
 

 


